Call to finish cycle path

Calls have been made for a cycle path started around 30 years ago to be completed. The path links St Michael's with Tenterden and runs from Grange Road to Drury Road.

Cllr Sue Ferguson told a meeting of the town council's high-ways and amenities committee on Monday: "It is about time this was finished. I would like to hound Kent County Council to do something about this and finish it off.

"The gravel put down years ago has sunk into the mud and the width of the path is now small in some areas.

"This has been on the cards for 20 to 30 years since Henley Meadows was built – we want to encourage cycling."

Councillors agreed to write to KCC asking for the work to be done.